
 

 
Long Island Health Collaborative 

Attendance & Meeting Summary: February 14, 2018 9:30-11:30am 
 

Member Attendance: See list attached 

 

Welcome & Introductions 

 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, 

welcomes committee members to the November Long Island Health Collaborative 

Meeting. All members introduce themselves. 52 members are in attendance. 

Announcements and Updates 

 Introduction: Katie Feerick, new 

Program Manager 

Janine introduces Steering Committee members to PHIP program manager Katie 

Feerick. Katie comes to us from the Suffolk Care Collaborative where she served as a 

Clinical Application Specialist and Trainer. In this role, she was out in the field at 

provider offices working with them and their key staff in engaging them in the Delivery 

System Reform Incentive Payment Program (DSRIP). In addition, she has extensive 

customer service experience and a keen understanding of population health principles. 

In May 2018, she will receive her MBA in Healthcare Administration from St. Joseph’s 

College with a concentration in Health Information Systems. She began her tenure with 

LIHC on Monday, December 4, 2017. Her email is kfeerick@nshc.org and her direct 

line is 631-257-6959. 

Are You Ready, Feet?™ campaign Updates Janine explains the steps the PHIP team is currently taking to move the Are You 

Ready, Feet?™ campaign to the next level. Through a direct mailing with all schools 

and libraries on Long Island, the PHIP team has been invited to several school-based 

health fairs. Many schools have expressed interest in using the AYRF online portal as 

a school-wide initiative. In line with this work, last year Cohen Children’s Medical 

Center asked the Collaborative to participate in the Kohl’s Cares for Kids grant 

program they were awarded. We will be bringing the Are You Ready, Feet?™ 
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campaign and portal into two school districts, chosen by Cohen’s, to promote walking 

and other healthy lifestyle choices. 

 

Kim demonstrates updates in the functionality of the AYRF portal – team functionality 

allows individuals to create teams with other portal users. We plan on helping schools 

create specific teams (different classes, different grades, etc.). Also, schools will be 

given customizable home pages with information specific to their school environment 

(steps from front door to back door, etc.)  

Stony Brook Medicine’s Utilization of Are You 

Ready, Feet? ™ campaign during worksite 

wellness initiatives  presented by Cara 

Montesano, MS, RD, CDN, Public Health 

Nutrition Program Coordinator, Department of 

Family, Population and Preventative Medicine 

Cara Montesano, Community Coordinator for Creating Healthy Schools and 

Communities grant, gave an overview of her experience with utilizing the Are You 

Ready, Feet? ™ Portal with targeted communities in Suffolk County – Central Islip, 

Brentwood, Wyandanch, Southampton, and Roosevelt. Cara offers educational 

presentations to promote workplace wellness, increased physical activity and nutrition 

to CBOs. She also presents at health fairs, school events, faith base organizations 

Cluster Updates 

 Food Access Cluster 

 Data Advisory 

 Physical Activity and Behavioral Health 

Clusters 

Janine explains the Collaborative’s first new workgroup (now referred to as “clusters”), 

the Food Access Cluster. This cluster formed organically during our Collective Impact 

event in September 2017. The first meeting took place on January 26, 2018. The goal 

of this group is to create an inventory of Food Access Activities and map partner 

activity to determine overlap. In addition to mapping activities, we hope to create a 

visualization of target populations, locations, outcomes/metrics, etc. 

 

Due to state language change, we have been granted access to data from the RHIOs 

– Healthix and NYCIG – for more specific, community level data. We have created a 

Data Advisory Cluster to guide us in using this new information to help you, 

Collaborative members. We plan on creating reports on specific topics to be used for 

grant proposals, hospital reporting, etc. We encourage you to reach out to us if you 
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need information for any of these projects.  

 

Janine mentions starting other clusters that will work on a specific projects. Currently, 

we are planning on creating a Behavioral Health Cluster and a Physical Activity 

Cluster. If anyone is interested in becoming a member in any of the above mentioned 

clusters, please contact Katie Feerick at kfeerick@nshc.org. 

Focus Groups Project Katie explains the project of holding focus groups, town halls, or other community 

outreach sessions in either late 2018 or early 2019. The data collected would be used 

for CHA reporting. We encourage Collaborative member to suggest topics for the focus 

groups. Siena College, who have previously worked with HANYS, will send proposals 

on leading the focus groups. 

DSRIP Partnership Updates 

 Suffolk Care Collaborative presented by 

Sofia Gondal, Community Engagement 

Liaison 

 Nassau Queens PPS presented by 

Karen Charles, DSRIP Senior Project 

Manager 

Sofia Gondal, Suffolk Care Collaborative, presents the SCC’s Community Engagement 

website. This site was created to inform community members on SCC’s projects, 

health events, and the HITE resource. The Community Bulletin Board is a new feature 

that was added to the website recently. It highlights community programs that run long 

term, like support groups, community meetings, trainings, workshops, etc. 

Collaborative members are encouraged to contact Sofia 

(CommunityEngagement@stonybrookmedicine.edu) to add events to the board.   

 

Sofia announces SCC’s plan on re-engaging the faith based community groups in 

Suffolk County. In late January 2018 SCC, in partnership with Suffolk County 

Executive Steve Bellone and the Office of Minority Health, held an event called “The 

Health Crisis in Our Communities: Opportunities to Improve Health and Wellness”. The 

event was well attended and created may new contacts for the PPS.  

  

Karen Charles, Nassau Queens PPS, gives an update on NQP projects. NQP is 

https://suffolkcare.org/community
https://suffolkcare.org/community
https://suffolkcare.org/community/bulletin-board
mailto:CommunityEngagement@stonybrookmedicine.edu
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working on keeping and viewing metrics on the value of providers within their network. 

Providers with less than ideal metrics are encouraged change certain proceeds to 

improve their scores. These scores will be very transparent.  

 

Karen also mentions the CBO Innovation Fund that was started in December 2017 to 

build relationships with organizations in the communities. Within 3 months, NQP was 

able to contract with 33 Nassau based organizations. This was a great success for 

NQP to gain access to the community to shared health educational programing, etc. 

 

NQP will be offering Mental Health First Aid trainings in Nassau County. These training 

will be held in community “hot spots” and will be offered to anyone interested. There 

will also be a webinar on addressing housing as a social determinants of health. This 

training will be led by Martine Hackett of Hofstra University on Wednesday, February 

28th and again on Wednesday, March 7th.  

 

Stephanie Burke, Suffolk Care Collaborative, and Nancy Copperman, Nassau Queens 

PPS, presented the poster “Bridging the Gaps to Deliver Culturally Competent Health 

Literate Care” at the DSRIP Symposium in early February. We are currently working 

on the addition of a LGBTQ training to our CCHL program.  

Care Transitions Network for People with 

Serious Mental Illness 

There is a federal grant from CMS to transition their practices to value based 

payments. They offer coaching, financial incentives, etc. They contacted the LIHC to 

share this information with all the CBOs and practices in our collaborative. (Flyer 

attached). 

Adjournment The next LIPHIP meeting is scheduled for April 11, 2018 at Matrix Corporate Park 

Conference Room, 1393 Veterans Memorial Highway, Hauppauge, NY 11788. As 

always, we are incredibly thankful for all that our members do to drive LIHC initiatives. 

https://www.hwapps.org/1199tef/courses/mental-health-first-aid-usa/
https://nq-ppsevents.webex.com/mw3200/mywebex/default.do?service=7&nomenu=true&main_url=%2Ftc3200%2Ftrainingcenter%2FLoading.do%3Fsiteurl%3Dnq-ppsevents%26UID%3D6378294147%26RT%3DMiMxMQ%253D%253D%26siteurl%3Dnq-ppsevents%26apiname%3Dj.php%26MTID%3Dt702f2b2f04cbecf27edf663389f219f6%26FM%3D1%26rnd%3D0109070206%26servicename%3DTC%26ED%3D623025942%26needFilter%3Dfalse&siteurl=nq-ppsevents
https://nq-ppsevents.webex.com/mw3200/mywebex/default.do?service=7&nomenu=true&main_url=%2Ftc3200%2Ftrainingcenter%2FLoading.do%3Fsiteurl%3Dnq-ppsevents%26UID%3D6378294147%26RT%3DMiMxMQ%253D%253D%26siteurl%3Dnq-ppsevents%26apiname%3Dj.php%26MTID%3Dt702f2b2f04cbecf27edf663389f219f6%26FM%3D1%26rnd%3D0109070206%26servicename%3DTC%26ED%3D623025942%26needFilter%3Dfalse&siteurl=nq-ppsevents
https://nq-ppsevents.webex.com/mw3200/mywebex/default.do?service=7&nomenu=true&main_url=%2Ftc3200%2Ftrainingcenter%2FLoading.do%3Fsiteurl%3Dnq-ppsevents%26UID%3D6378325087%26RT%3DMiMxMQ%253D%253D%26siteurl%3Dnq-ppsevents%26apiname%3Dj.php%26MTID%3Dt60f7dc9b6265e74303c5bdafad8e9de6%26FM%3D1%26rnd%3D4220947065%26servicename%3DTC%26ED%3D623031717%26needFilter%3Dfalse&siteurl=nq-ppsevents
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Please remember to send us your organization’s events for us to add to the website 

and weekly event blast. 

 

In Attendance: Alyssa Bunce, Data Analyst, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Amanda Schnipper, Health Systems Manager, 

American Cancer Society; Anastasia Schepers, Nutritionist, Northwell Health; Anne Marie Montijo, Deputy Director for Strategic 

Initiatives, Association for Mental Health & Wellness; August Ruckdeschel, East End Project Coordinator, Suffolk County Economic 

Development and Planning; Cara Montesano, Dietitian, Stony Brook Medicine - Creating Healthy Schools and Communities; 

Carolann Foley Director, Community Relations, St. Joseph's Hospital; Celina Cabello, Epidemiologist, Nassau County Department of 

Health; Chris Hendriks, Vice President of Public & External Affairs, Catholic Health Services - Long Island; Doreen Guma, Founder, 

Time to Play Foundation; Eileen Pillitteri, Program Manager, Maurer Foundation; Elizabeth Notarbartolo, Agency Relations 

Coordinator, Island Harvest Food Bank; Ellen Higgins, Program Coordinator, Suffolk County Department of Health Maternal Infant 

and Children's Health Center; Esperanza Viera, Community Health, Good Samaritan Hospital; Ester Horowitz, Community Member; 

Fred Ferguson, Dentist, President and CEO, HMCI; Gail Carlin, Director, Community Relations, South Nassau Communities 

Hospital; Greg Sandler, VP, Business Development, Create Health Plans; Irene Koundourakis, Outreach Specialist, NuHealth FQHC; 

Irene Song, Research Assistant, BFREE; Janine Logan, Senior Director, Communications and Population Health, Nassau-Suffolk 

Hospital Council; Jean Hall, Dental Student, Farmingdale State College; Jon Max Egan, MSW Intern, Western Suffolk BOCES; 

Joseph Sarno, Senior Vocational Case Manager, NADAP; Karen Beck, Quality Improvement, Association for Mental Health and 

Wellness; Karen Charles, Senior DSRIP Project Manager, Nassau Queens PPS; Karyn Kirschbaum, School Health Policy 

Coordinator, Western Suffolk BOCES; Kate Zummo, Director of Community Education, South Nassau Communities Hospital; Katie 

Feerick, Program Manager, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Kelly Devito, Youth Services Specialist, Horizons Counseling; Kim 

Whitehead, Manager, Communications and Membership Engagement, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Kymona Tracey, Manager, 

NYU Wintrop; Lauren Roge, Healthcare Solutions Custom, Computer Associates; Laurie Harrison, Outreach Services Coordinator, 

Riverhead Free Library; Lesidet Salce, Community Relations, Occupational and Environmental Health, Northwell Health; Linda 

Mermelstein, Chief Deputy Commissioner, Suffolk County Department of Health; Madlyn Makboulian, Prevention Specialist, Horizons 

Counseling and Education Center; Marguerite Smith, Project Manager, Shinnecock Nation; Maria McCue, CAPP Coordinator, The 

Research Foundation for SUNY Stony Brook; Mary Ellen McCrossen, Outreach Coordinator, St. Catherine of Siena; Michele Gervat, 
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Regional Director, American Heart Association; Miguel Rivera, Community Outreach, Advantage Care; Mohini Mishra, Managing 

Director NORCS & Housing, Self Help Community Service, Inc.; Nancy Copperman Vice President, Community Health, Northwell 

Health; Pamela Anderson, Exercise Physiologist, Cohen's Children Medical Center; Pascale Fils-Aime, Community Engagement 

Assistant, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Peggy Bushman, Account Executive, TemPositions; Rodolfo Cano, Outreach Specialist, 

Fidelis; Sofia Gondal, Community Engagement Liaison, Suffolk Care Collaborative; Tavora Buchman, Director, Quality Improvement, 

Epidemiology & Research Nassau County Department of Health; Tova Klein, Vice President, Self Help Community Service, Inc.; 

Yvonne Spreckels, Director, Community Relations, Stony Brook University Hospital. 


